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Financial Records
 The Cooperative’s fi nancial records for 
2023 were audited by Kelso Lynch, Certifi ed 
Public Accountants, and were reported to 
the Rural Utilities Service.  If anyone has 
questions about the fi nancial reports or the 
operations of the Cooperative, please contact the 
Cooperative’s business offi  ce at 1(800) 392-
0567 in Poplar Bluff , Missouri.  Business hours 
are Monday through Friday, 8:00 A.M. to 4:30 
P.M.
 The Cooperative’s statement of 
operations and balance sheet for the year 
2023 are included in this annual report to the 
members.  The Cooperative ended 2023 with an 
operating loss of $189,804. 
 Ozark Border Electric Cooperative was 
organized in 1938 and since then has grown to 
an effi  cient cooperative with over $266 million 
in assets while providing over 713 million kWh 
annually to its members.  In the early years, 
aff ordability was more important than reliability.  
Today, the Cooperative provides service to more 
than 40,000 meters, and maintains over 6,000 
miles of power line.  We understand that both 
aff ordable and reliable power are very important 
to today’s members.   
 Like most other electric cooperatives, 
Ozark Border Electric Cooperative struggled in 
its early years.  Over the years, cooperation of members, hard work by employees and prudent decisions 
by boards of directors have helped make the cooperative fi nancially stable.  In 2023, Ozark Border’s 
annual operating expense was $439 per consumer. In addition, OBEC serves 455 consumers per full-time 
employee. OBEC has one of the lowest annual operating costs of electric cooperatives in Missouri as well 
as one of the highest consumers per full-time employee in the state.
 Due to signifi cant increases in power costs and other operating costs, the Cooperative implemented 
a $5 increase in the monthly availability charge in April 2023 and then had to implement a full rate increase 
in April 2024.  These were the fi rst increases in the Cooperative’s rates since 2016.
 We would like to thank the members for making 2023 a successful year.  We appreciate the 
opportunity to provide your electric service and we look forward to working with you in the future.
  
David Schremp, CPA
General Manager
 


